THE VISIT OF THE PATRIARCH OF
JERUSALEM TO CAPPADOCIA (PART
2)
During the Divine Liturgy on Sunday 5th/18th 2017 in Sinassos
of Cappadocia, the All-Holy Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomeos
spoke to the congregation. On His address, the Ecumenical
Patriarch referred to the quite excellent cooperation of the
Ecumenical Patriarchate and the contribution of the Jerusalem
Patriarchate as well as the contribution of His Beatitude the
Patriarch of Jerusalem Theophilos towards the convocation of
the Great Synod of Orthodoxy.
During this Divine Liturgy there was a memorial service for
the repose of the souls of those of our Fathers who martyred
and slept in the Lord in reverence.
Moreover, the Ecumenical Patriarch Bartholomeos appointed
Professor of Law at the Aristotelion University and Consultant
of Jerusalem Patriarchate Mr. Theodoros Giagkos an officion
bearer Lord, in recognition of his devoted ministry to the
Church, to Science, the Ecumenical Patriarchate and the Great
Synod of Orthodoxy.
For this honourary distinction, Professor Mr. Giagkos thanked
with the following address (to be posted in due course).
On the occasion of this 17th visit to Cappadocia, addresses to
His All-Holiness were given by the following people:
1. A Greek Houses of Parliament representative.
2. Maximos Charakopoulos, New Democracy Political Party
representative.
3. The Secretary-General of the Pan-Hellenic Union of
Cappadocian organizations.

At noon, the businessman Mr. Gregory Chatzi-Eleftheriadis
offered a meal at the refurbished Mansion of his Cappadocian
ancestors.
During this meal, the owner and renovator of his ancestors’
Manor, Mr. Gregory Chatzi- Eleftheriadis gave His Beatitude a
copy of a Sigillum Letter of the memorable Patriarch of
Constantinople Gregory V, which reminds things related to the
operation and the general as well as the financial management
of the School of Sinassos, and appoints the memorable
Patriarch of Jerusalem Polykarpos to be Protector and Curator
of the School, and it gives him as well as to all his
successors the Patriarchs of Jerusalem, special managerial
privileges and a donation to the Sacred Congregation of the
Holy Sepulchre.
The Patriarchal letter translated from the Greek prototype is
the following:
“Gregory, by the mercy of God Archbishop of Constantinople,
New Rome and Ecumenical Patriarch
The joyous and philanthropic spirit of the Church, which is as
ready as it is needed to act upon every other reasonable and
righteous situation, much more then is inclined to act toward
the addressed petitions for the establishment of Schools and
common interests, from which, the living waters of God-given
education spring forth as from abundant fountains, and dispel
the completely dry ignorance of the human minds on existing
beings, irrigate the souls of the faithful, and blossom and
bring forth fruit on the realization of righteous and worthyto-be-mentioned truths about the Holy men of God and the
people.
Toward these, therefore, the common affectionate Mother is
more prominently well-disposed and available, praising on the
one hand those who have accomplished feats, while on the other
hand ratifying and strengthening their God-pleasing education

through Sigillum Letters (Official Ecclesiastical letter with
a seal), as is the case for the present issue.
Hence the people in the Caesarea of Cappadocia County, in one
of its villages called Sinassos in Turkish, (the famous
Nanzianzos town of old), having recovered at last the much
praised usefulness of education, and being willing to
introduce it to their own country for the enlightenment of
their own children and the remaining inhabitants, established
a common School of the Greek subjects. Moreover they gathered
by a fundraising event among themselves, fifteen thousand
piasters, the majority of which, namely ten thousand piasters,
were allocated to this newly-founded School by the generosity
of the friend of the nation, of education and goodness of Mr.
Ioannis Varvakis, who also offered abundant sponsorships to
other benevolent institutions, while the four thousand
piasters with the two houses located in that parish of the
Great Archangels are offerings and contributions of the
Christians who abide therein, and of those who work at the
fifteen Caviar workshops in Galata, while one thousand
piasters were offered by the noble procurators of the chapel
of the Dormition of our Lady the Most-Holy Theotokos, of which
ten thousand piasters were deposited to the common repository
of the Holy Sepulchre, plus the interest of forty to the pouch
per annum, according to the will and provision of the donator
who loves our nation, while five thousand (have been offered)
from the aforementioned workshops in Galata, with interest of
sixty to the pouch per annum; these have been submitted of
course, and given to the School in signed and witnessed
debentures of the same amounts.
Consequently, under their common opinion and fervent
entreating, it has been appointed that Protector of the School
and general Curator herein is His Beatitude and All-Holy
Patriarch of Jerusalem and all Palestine Polykarpos, who is a
supplicant to God and quite dear to us and a beloved brother
and co-celebrant, as he has displayed an enthusiastic zeal for

things of common interest and God-pleasing regarding
education. Curators in various districts and Administrators
will be the eight Elders of this country at a time, who have
the permission to elect and designate also four Trustees at
the School, two of whom will be at that place there, and two
here in the reigning city, in order to administer and settle
the finances of the School, under the dependence and constant
guidance of the Trustees, and receive its main and occasional
income and give a clear and detailed account to the Curators
every year on 1st May, while those who receive the account and
sign, have to send it here and submit it under the elaboration
and confirmation of the fervent Protector and Curator of His
Most Reverend Beatitude. A container has also been fabricated
at the School, with two disparate keys, and they have to keep
the debentures and the other documents of the School in the
container, and especially those related to money that comes
from occasional income (donations).
Moreover, they have to ordain two Trustees out of their
compatriots for the safe, who if approved and zealous could
prolong their duty up to five years, and they have to keep the
two keys, one each, and for All of them should make two codes;
one of which should be sent to the Curators, while the other
should remain here, and in the codes they have to record in
detailed writing the transactions and all the existing
belongings of the School and those which are donated by
friends of education, whether they are books or any other kind
of donations. Having done these, and having announced them by
their common reference to our Great Church of Christ, the
People in charge warmly requested to confirm them by our
Patriarchal and Synodical Sigillum Letter on vellum, in order
that they remain irreversible and unaltered, for the
sustaining of their God-pleasing achievement and the long
lasting duration of their beneficial action toward the
country.
Therefore, having consented quite favourably to their petition

and having blessed their intention for the public benefit, and
also having crowned them with our Fatherly and Synodical
approvals, and especially that par excellence brave man of
similar thoughts to ours Mr. Ioannis Varvakis, we decide in
Synod together with the Most-Holy Archbishops with us and our
Most Honourable brothers and co-celebrants in the Holy Spirit,
so that what has been ordered and designated for the newly
established School of the Greek subjects by the aforementioned
friends of education, noble pious indigenous men in their
country Nanzianzos and Sinassos in Turkish, be reasonable and
justifiable, pleasing to God and praised by the people, and
sustaining of the smooth operation of this condition, having
the validity and the strength and the energy unchangeable “as
long as the water flows and waters the big trees,” namely for
the ages to come.
And the ten thousand of piasters on the one hand, which have
been deposited at the common repository of the Holy Sepulchre
and offered by the friend of our nation for the School, are
to be kept as capital savings, worked toward forty piasters to
the pouch per annum, likewise, capital savings remain the five
thousand piasters, which have been offered by the Christians
living there, in the manner that has been said they were
offered, gained by the work in the fifteen Caviar workshops
here in Galata, toward sixty piasters to the pouch per annum,
on the other hand, the two houses in the parish of the
Archangels shall always be witnessed and recognized by all as
offerings to the School, which is ready to accommodate not
only local lovers of education but also students who love to
study from the surrounding areas, and in it, all Greek
education is being taught, and every kind of subject that
contributes to the perfection of mind, and its Protector and
Curator is His Beatitude and All-Holy Patriarch of Jerusalem,
our profound colleague Polykarpos, and his successors after
him of the All-Holy Patriarchal and Apostolic Throne.
Administrators will be the eight Elders, at that time, of this
country, and Trustees four men elected by them, two of whom in

that place, and the other two here in the reigning city,
administering the transactions of the School, receiving the
main and occasional income, being assistants to the Curators,
and acting according to their final instructions, offering on
1 s t May of each year a clear and concise account to the
Curators there, so that when sent for, he will receive the
confirmation from the fervent Protector and general Curator.
And all its documents will be kept securely in the container
which has been established in the name of the School, and the
debentures, and the money and the two keys will be entrusted
to the two local people therein, and they will be especially
Trustees of the safe, elected by the other Curators and the
Protector, for five years, on whom the management of the
School finances is appointed, and also the two codes will be
secured, one code to the Curators and the Trustees, and the
other one at the place therein, and let the transactions and
the land belonging to the School be recorded in it, together
with any other material belongings, for a permanent record.
And let any miscegenation of common and political issues be
remote from the School, having none whatsoever permission on
behalf of those who govern the common issues of this country
to gather an assembly and assemble for the observation and
management of common issues which however are foreign to the
School. On all these, there should always be elected and
designated teachers, by the special providence of the
Protector at the time, and the care of the Curators, men
capable in both words and manner of living, unenviable, so
that verbatim and in good method they promote fast learning
and good morals to the students, with the concurring of all
the appointed Curators of the School, competing toward the
improvement and increase and any possible cultivation of
things favourable to it, in order to bear brave and Godpleasing fruit, for the common benefit of the nation and the
continuous glory of the country.
These have been decided and confirmed in Synod, and for those
who have contributed and assembled in its establishment and

for those who will later on be favourably disposed toward it,
and will keep without fail all the aforementioned, we wish
salvation from the depths of our heart. If however somebody by
malice displays spitefulness and abruptness, so that he will
surreptitiously or obviously, directly or indirectly attempt
to act against it and against its smooth operation, and in any
way provokes the slightest damage against it, even if he
considers to change the slightest letter to what has been
decided in this present synod, this man, as an enemy of the
good and God-pleasing works and arrogant and peculiar and
barbaric and malicious, from whichever social status, let him
give an account to the unbridable Judge and God on the
horrendous Day of Judgment , and may he be dishonoured and
bereft of glory throughout his life, and guilty and
accountable for every Ecclesiastical punishment and
tribulation.
Hence, the present Sigillum letter on vellum of ours has been
composed as a token and continuous security, composed moreover
in the sacred code of our Great Church of Christ, it has been
delivered to the newly established School of the Greek
subjects, located in the country of Sinassos in the county of
Caesarea.
In the year of salvation eighteen twenty one, on ninth
January.
Gregory, by the mercy of God Archbishop of Constantinople New
Rome and Ecumenical Patriarch”
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Consequently in the afternoon, there was a visit to the carved
inside an eroded rock monastery of Saint Nikolaos, which does
not give the slightest trace that it is hidden therein. The
monastery has been recently sustained by the intervention and
funding of Patriarch Bartholomeos. Afterwards, a visit was
paid to the underground chapel of St. Nikolaos, St. Barbara
and St. Makrina.
The 3rd and last day of the visit of His Beatitude the
Patriarch of Jerusalem to Cappadocia.
On Monday, 6th/19th June 2017, the pilgrimage tour and visit
of His Beatitude the Patriarch of Jerusalem Theophilos
continued to the deserted during the exchange of populations
after the Asia Minor destruction in 1922 Churches and
Monasteries of Romiosyne in Cappadocia.
At the guidance of the Ecumenical Patriarch, who has completed
His 17th pilgrimage to the sanctified places of Cappadocia this

year, who also knows and protects them, the invited group of
the representatives of the Churches visited the Church of the
Entrance of the Theotokos in the massive but deserted town of
Kermira.
Having completed the aforementioned visits, H.H.B. with His
entourage and the honourary entourage of the All-Holy
Ecumenical Patriarch departed to Constantinople by plane, and
from there to Tel Aviv, where the arrival landed at 2.30 a.m.
on Tuesday 7th/20th June 2017, with their glorifying God.
From Secretariat-General
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